




It was at a retirement preparation session late in 2009 that the question
was asked of me, “What new venture would you like to attempt once you
are retired?”   Somehow I found myself declaring, “Write a book!”
Fortunately there was no one there who knew my background, at school
science, maths, and geography were natural to me, my profession was
in engineering, but writing was not my forte.  Over the years I had
mastered preparing sermons and public speaking, report writing was part
of my job, but the thought of writing a book... this was a new challenge.

Why start now you might ask?  Having completed the journey of the Excel
building project and whilst the details were still fresh I felt prompted to put
pen to paper so that the many unique experiences we have gone through
together could inspire future generations who will join the fellowship of
Excel in years to come.

Many of the lessons learnt have spiritual parallels, so reading my penned
thoughts may affect your spiritual walk too.  Life does have a spiritual
dimension, when you look for it.

Most of all, it is to acknowledge the grace of God and His provision in the
whole experience, whoever you are Jesus is worth serving.

FORWARD



FROM VISION TO THE FIRST STEP OF FAITH

Bilston Pentecostal Church (BPC) has provided a Pentecostal witness in
the town for eighty years.  It is now a thriving multicultural church with, at
the last count, eighteen different nationalities.  During its history, three
building projects have been constructed.  The first in Prosser Street, which
I had the privilege of visiting, the second in Wolverhampton Street, where
I had the privilege of preaching a number of times, the third, the recently
completed extension and community centre, which I had the privilege of
project managing on behalf of the church.  The following pages are my
recollections, observations and spiritual lessons which I would like to
share.

King Solomon declares in Proverbs 29:18, “where there is no vision,
people perish.”

The statement is much quoted and very true, all true church leaders are
constantly challenged to seek God that He will reveal the next step for
the local church in its collective walk and advancement, but vision alone
is not enough.  Church life is full of good ideas, even God ideas which
never move into reality.

In 2006 Derek (Dek) and Heather Dudfield were appointed as leaders of
BPC having been members for sixteen years.  At the rear of the twenty
year old building was a 12 space car park beyond which was almost a
quarter of an acre of derelict land.  Once a council garage site, it was now
overgrown with bushes, self-set sycamore trees, concrete garage bases
and general fly tipping.  On closer inspection these obstacles to future
development were overshadowed by a dreaded Japanese knotweed
infestation; a very invasive plant that legally requires the owner of the land
to notify the authorities and professional eradication is necessary before
any proposed development could take place- not a cheap experience!




